Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

March 29, 2001

201A McElhaney Conference Room

3:15 pm

Members present: M. Sadler, M. Swinker, J. Hanson, R. Soni, G. Wilson, B. Carter, C. Young, 

C. Zoni 
Excused: L. Feldman, W. Foran, K. Gresh 

Minutes of March 22, 2001 were approved on a Carter/Swinker motion. 

Katy Gresh, student, has agreed to serve on the LSC for the remainder of this year and the next academic year. 

The Liberal Studies components for the Associate in Science, Electro-Optics and Associate in Applied Science, Electro-Optics Programs were approved on a Carter/Swinker motion. The Liberal Studies component for the Bachelor of Science in Applied Physics, Electro-Optics Track was approved on a Wilson/Soni motion. 

Reviewed the Honor's College program revision for answers to questions raised about the 
Honors Core IV. The general discussion suggests that although there is not a specific issue with 
the HNRC Core IV syllabus, there is concern that it does not fit well as an equivalent for the 
Liberal Studies courses recommended (i.e., non-lab sciences, social sciences). Program 
requirements for many majors across campus would not find Honors Core IV an appropriate 
substitute for the Liberal Studies natural science and social science requirements. A summary of 
issues that need to be explored with Janet Goebel include: 
HNRC IV should be taken earlier than junior year; 
Could one of the other Core courses be postponed until the Junior Year; 
How will the modules be developed -will students have a choice in how they move through t he 
modules; 
Could Core IV be considered as the Honors College requirement instead? 
As an equivalency, students are not getting 3 credits worth of non-lab, nor 3 credits of social 
science; 
Not clear about how the substitutions are proposed ( 2 non-lab or 2 S.S. or non-lab and S.S.) -in 
what case would a student get credit for 2 non-lab sciences or two social sciences; 
Is the non-western requirement included in the proposed equivalency, if not, how will this be 
met; 
Suggest a higher-level course in these disciplines rather than the 100 level content from Anthro, 
Psych and Sciences. 
HNRC 202 proposal tabled on a Swinker/Wilson motion. 
Mary Sadler will discuss these issues with Janet Goebel. 


Briefly discussed the issue of revisiting the Liberal Studies curriculum. UWUCC has asked the 
LSC to look for ways to build in more flexibility given the mandates from accreditation bodies 
that oversee education programs. Mary Sadler and Brenda Carter will meet about the issues next 
week. 

Adjourned 5:05 pm 

